GRAND VALLEY METRO COUNCIL

Board Meeting
June 6, 2019
8:30 a.m.

Kent County Commission Chambers
300 Monroe NW
MINUTES

1. Call to Order

Mike DeVries called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.    
Members Present:
Nora Balgoyen


At-Large Member

Rob Beahan


Cascade Township
Ken Bergwerff


Jamestown Township
Mandy Bolter


Kent County
Wayman Britt


Kent County

Mike Burns


City of Lowell
Tom Butcher


GVSU

Gary Carey


City of Walker
Deb Diepenhorst


Cannon Township
Rob DeWard


Gaines Township

Mike DeVries


Grand Rapids Township

Brian Donovan


City of East Grand Rapids

Joshua Eggleston


City of Wayland

Rachel Gokey


Village of Sand Lake

Kevin Green


Algoma Township

George Haga


Ada Township
Jim Holtvluwer


Ottawa County

Tom Hooker


Byron Township

Diane Jones


Kent County
Steve Kepley


City of Kentwood
Greg Madura


Alpine Township
Steve Maas


City of Grandville
Karen McCarthy


At-Large
Brenda McNabb-Stange

City of Hastings
John Niemela


City of Belding
Jack Poll



City of Wyoming
Jonathan Seyferth


City of Coopersville
Julius Suchy


Village of Sparta
Duane Weeks


Village of Middleville
Cameron VanWyngarden

Plainfield Township
Patrick Waterman


City of Hudsonville
Lynee Wells


City of Grand Rapids

Mike Womack


City of Cedar Springs

Members Absent:

Rick Baker


At-Large
Thad Beard


City of Rockford

Robyn Britton


Nelson Township

Dan Carlton


Georgetown Township
Adam Elenbaas


Allendale Township
Jason Eppler


City of Ionia

Jerry Hale



Lowell Township

Bryan Harrison


Caledonia Township
John Hoppough


City of Greenville

Megan Sall


City of Wyoming
Al Vanderberg


Ottawa County
Mike Verhulst


City of Grand Rapids
Mark Washington


City of Grand Rapids
Others Present:
John Weiss


Grand Valley Metro Council
Gayle McCrath


Grand Valley Metro Council
Laurel Joseph


Grand Valley Metro Council

Wendy Ogilvie


Grand Valley Metro Council
George Miguel


Grand Valley Metro Council
Abed Itani



Grand Valley metro Council

Andrea Faber


Grand Valley Metro Council

Jason Moore


Grand Valley Metro Council
Peter Hoffman


Fusion Center – Michigan State Police

Dennis Kent


MDOT

Mark Rambo


City of Kentwood

Chris Brown


GVMC

2. General Public Comment and Public Comment on the TIP and UPWP
None

3. Oath of Office

The Oath of Office was administered to Doug LaFave of the City of East Grand Rapids.
Doug stated he was happy to be representing East Grand Rapids at the Metro Council and looked forward to working with everyone.
4. Approval of Minutes

MOTION – To Approve the May Board Minutes.  MOVE – Poll.  SUPPORT – McNabb-Stange.  MOTION CARRIED.

5. Presentation - Peter Hoffman, Critical Infrastructure Protection Specialist, Michigan Intelligence Operations Center, Michigan State Police

Peter Hoffman presented on the Michigan Intelligence Operations Center (MIOC) which coordinates information from various sources throughout state, local and federal agencies to fight terrorism and crime.

6. Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Approval FY20/23 

Laurel Joseph reported on the TIP.  The Program includes $275 million in projects.  Local contribution is $22 million, with the remaining coming from federal transportation funding.  The GVMC Transportation Policy Committee has approved the TIP, with overall process starting in October of 2018. Improvements have been made to public education, community input, and social media.  The TIP has also gone through the air quality and environmental impact process.  GVMC appreciates the integral and productive working relationship it has with all its partners and members which helped to develop this program.
MOTION – To Approve the FY20/23 TIP.  MOVE – Poll.  SUPPORT – Suchy.  MOTION CARRIED.
Lynee Wells stated that she commended the team on the enhancements it has made to public outreach, public comment and social media.  However, she stated that safety targets for the Program have increased.  She hoped that in the future the Program would work to reduce these through design and miles traveled.  Wells advocated for more audacious goals, maybe even zero incidents.

7. Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) FY2020 Approval

Andrea Faber reviewed the Unified Planning work Program, which includes funding for GVMC, MDOT and ITP.  Approval is needed at this time so that it can move on to federal approval and be approved as part of the overall GVMC budget in September.  Staff level is down to 6 due to redistribution of work after the passing of Darrell Robinson, Sr. Transportation Planner.  We are doing more work with less staff. Additionally, staff is being cross trained to cover all areas to guarantee a seamless transition when Abed Itani, Director of Transportation Planning retires.  There is slight variation in the dues for individual members, but the overall dues total remains the same.

Chair Mike DeVries thanked the entire Transportation Dept. for the quality of their work and dedication.

MOTION – To Approve the FY2020 UPWP.  MOVE – Britt.  SUPPORT – Madura.  MOTION CARRIED.

Lynee Wells also thanked everyone for their work.  She reported the plan includes 3.9% for land use and transit coordination and feels this should be increased as land use is integral to transportation and regional land use.  She stressed the importance of providing choice of mobility options.

Abed Itani stated that the 3.9% shown in the proposed program is somewhat misleading as various activities calculated under other categories address land use and transit coordination such as congestion management, environmental justice, clean air action, etc.  Funds spent in these categories are not reflected in the 3.9%.

8. July 4 Board Meeting Cancellation

Motion to Cancel the July GVMC Board Meeting as it Falls on the Independence Day Holiday, July 4.  MOVE – Poll.  SUPPORT – McNabb-Stange.  MOTION CARRIED.

9. Adjourn – 9:33 a.m.
MOTION – To Adjourn.  MOVE – Poll.  SUPPORT – McNabb-Stange.  MOTION CARRIED.
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